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TOPICS 
Volume: 6  Issue: 2  February 2023 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

Circulation of over 400 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors. 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no 
responsibility for the content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or pursuant to 
legal matters. 
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Community News 

Did you know that local community events/announcements in the Topics 
are free?? 

If you have an announcement or a congratulations we’d love to hear about 
it and share it for you! 

(We love to hear how the local sporting clubs went throughout the year) 

INTERAGENCY MEETING 
The next Interagency meeting will be held on  

the 6th February from 1.30pm at the Tambellup CRC 
Video link available if you are unable to attend in person, email  

tambellup@crc.net.au for more information 

Way to go Beth! 
 

Tambellup St John Ambulance volunteers wish to            
congratulate one of their own, Beth Trezona, who has 
been awarded a scholarship to undertake study for a     
Diploma of Emergency Health Care. She is one of six 
WA volunteer ambulance  officers to receive the   
scholarship from St John W.A.  Beth will undertake study 
that will involve how to be best prepared to respond to 
mass casualty events. This is a nationally recognised  
diploma. Beth is currently a valued Emergency Medical 
Technician & Volunteer Development Officer with our Tambellup Sub Centre. 

This is such an important area, as a volunteer ambulance crew would likely be the first responders to 
arrive at a mass casualty scene in country areas. Events can arise from natural disasters, vehicle       
accidents, violence & explosions. How fortunate are we that Beth has taken on this study, and we 
wish her all the very best and our full support to achieve her aim for improved prehospital care in the 
country. 
 

With the new year getting underway, this is a plea to our community to consider volunteering for St 
John Ambulance as an on road officer for Tambellup. If you are over 18, upright & breathing,      
physically fit, willing to attend training as required,  have a current Driver’s Licence & willing to be 
immunised with current flu vax, then contact us. I will be honest & say that we are getting to the stage 
where our Sub Centre may not meet all our calls because there are not enough of us! No one lives too 
far away from the sub centre as not all calls are priority One.! ! Uniforms are provided & any training 
costs are paid for by SJA . For further information please contact me or one of our local Volunteer 
Development Officers listed below. 

VDOs ……….. Bronwyn Bradshaw,  Tania Willmott,  Beth Trezona 

Tambellup Chair.   Aileen Prout    0428 251 183        

Courtaney Woods went to the Gold Coast with the Western Heat WA 
Indigenous Netball team, to compete in the Budgies Indigenous Netball 

Competition that was held in January 2023. 

She was lucky enough to get a photo with Macia Ella-Duncan and   
Donnell Wallam, who have both played for the Australia Diamonds 
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  Ada Brown (nee Jeffrey) 

      9th April 1934 — 13th December 2022 

Ada’s parents Alex and Hannah Jeffrey emigrated from England and    
arrived in Tambellup in 1929, along with Lorna (Burridge), their     
eldest child. Five years later, Ada was born in the Tambellup hospital. 
Her sister Vera (Bradshaw) was born between Lorna and Ada, while 
Bob (Jeffrey) was the youngest. 

Ada attended school in Tambellup until she was 14 years. She left 
school on a   Friday in October 1948 and started work at the          
Tambellup Road Board office, which Ada enjoyed for near on 4 years. 

A change in employment came when Ada took up a position working 
for Mr Bielby, who owned the Ballidu Trading And Agency in 
Ballidu, where she worked in the office and behind the counter. Ada 

loved living and working in Ballidu. 

In 1955 Ada travelled home to celebrate her 21st Birthday. Sadly this would be the last time Ada 
would see her father, as he passed away on 27th April. So Ada left her friends and employment in 
Ballidu and came back to Tambellup to be with her Mum. My Lyall was running the Tambellup 
Farmers Co-op and Ada was fortunate enough to get employment there, as her Mum’s boarder 
was leaving town and it was his job Ada stepped into.. 

During Ada’s time at the Co-op, the Cranbrook Co-op joined the Tambellup Co-op to be known 
as the Stirling Co-operative Ltd. Once a month, Ada would travel to the Cranbrook office to do 
office work. 

Ada’s future sister-in-law Dot also worked at the Co-op, where they became friends and Ada 
would often visit out at the farm. 

Tennis, Hockey and local dances  played a huge part in Ada’s social life. 

Ada married Sonny Brown on 10th November 1962 at the new Tambellup Methodist Church. 

Ada moved out to the now very familiar Brown house where she had spent a lot of weekends. 
Sonny and Ada had two boys, Graeme and Kevin. The four of them lived in the original Brown 
house on “Glenora”.  

Over the years, Ada was involved with her Church, the Tambellup Flower Show and the         
Tambellup Bowling Club. Searching for old bottles became a passion in her spare time. 

In 2001, Ada lost Sonny after 38 years of marriage. Ada continued to live on the farm until 2012. 
At this time, she decided to move into Tambellup and live at the Seniors Units where she lived for 
5 years. 

Unfortunately dementia started to develop, so Ada moved back to the farm with Graeme and   
Colleen, before moving to Bethanie Waters nursing home in Port Kennedy, near Kevin and 
Tonia. 

Ada’s Grandchildren were her pride and joy, but sadly her dementia never allowed her to know 
her Great Grandchildren. 

A private service was held in Kevin and Tonia’s garden to farewell Ada. 

Graeme and Kevin along with their families would like to extend their thanks and appreciation to  
Ada’s Friends and Acquaintances for their friendship and respect shown to their mum during her 
life  and upon her death 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 9825 3555    Fax: 9825 1152 Email: mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

SHIRE SHORTS February 2023 
The next Ordinary meeting of the Council will be 

held on Thursday 16 February 2023 commencing 

at 4.30pm, at the Tambellup Council Chambers.  

Members of the public are welcome to attend all 

Council meetings. 

 

GOODBYE AND HELLO 

The New Year has rung in some 
staff changes in the Shire            
Administration, with Samantha 
Dawes and Marni Lloyd-Woods 
both leaving at the end of 2022.  
We wish Sam and Marni all the 
very best for their respective next 
chapters! 

Joining us early in January 
was Megan Freeman. Megan 
has commenced in the        
Customer Service position at 
the Tambellup office.         
Welcome Megan!  

 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 

• The Council considered a report prepared by 
heritage consultant Laura Gray, regarding the 
heritage value of the former Butchers Shop at 
50 Norrish St Tambellup, and the future of 
the building.  The Council resolved to  
undertake community consultation, inviting 
written submissions on the proposal to  
demolish the building. See elsewhere in  
Topics for more information. 

• A Five Year Plan for the development of the 
Broomehill Heritage Precinct (area around 
the Broomehill Museum), prepared in  
consultation with the Broomehill Heritage 
Group, was endorsed by the Council. 

• The Council adopted a new Risk  
Management Policy, following a review of 
existing framework and procedures by staff. 

• A number of confidential reports relating to 
the Flat Rocks Wind Farm development  
application were considered by the Council, 
including the Noise Impact Mitigation  
Management Plan, Landscape Plan,  
Development Layout Plan and Construction 
Management Plan.   

• Approval was granted for the CEO and Shire 
President to execute an agreement with the 
proponents of the Flat Rocks Wind Farm for 

access to road reserves for installation of  
underground cabling. This approval was 
granted subject to satisfactory checks of final 
plans and documentation. 

Minutes of the December 2022 Council meeting are 
available on the Shire’s website 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au . 

 

Cr Steve Penny and Cr Michael White were pleased 
to represent the Shire at the Broomehill and  
Tambellup Primary School Awards evenings. Our 
congratulations to Matilda Boyle, on being awarded 
the Broomehill Primary School Citizenship Award, 
and to Hannah Hull, who received the Tambellup 
Primary School’s Nurse Turner Snowy Wilson 
award for 2022.   

 

WORKS 

The works crew commenced their Christmas  
shutdown on Friday 23 December, with most staff 
taking leave until mid-January.  Prior to Christmas, 
works at Chillicup Rd progressed with gravel  
sheeting and stabilising completed.  

The maintenance crew completed pot hole patching 
and gravel repairs on various roads including 
Broomehill-Kojonup Rd, Paul Valley Rd, Heron Rd 
and Martinup Rd. 

The Shire is collaborating with the Shires of 
Gnowangerup and Katanning and the Department 
of Health, to better manage mosquito populations 

around the shire.  While fogging 
has been undertaken on a num-
ber of occasions during spring 
and early summer, baiting of 
pools of water has also com-
menced.  This method provides a 
better outcome for other insects 
in the environment, and  
hopefully will negate the need for 
fogging in the future.  

 

IT’S STILL BUSHFIRE SEASON ………. 

All residents are advised the PROHIBITED  

burning period is in place until 14 FEBRUARY 

2023 inclusive.  No burning is permitted prior to this 
date. 

The RESTRICTED burning period applies from 15 

FEBRUARY 2023 until 15 APRIL 2023.  During 
this period a permit to light a fire is required.  Please 
contact your Brigade Fire Control Officer for more 
information – details are available at  

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Expressions of Interest 

The Broomehill Heritage Group and the 
Broomehill-Tambellup Shire will soon be 
constructing a paved footpath within the 

Museum grounds. 
 

We would like to give you the opportunity 
to purchase a paving brick and have any 

family details you wish stamped into it to 
celebrate your family’s time in Broomehill. 

 
Please register your interest or if you have 

any questions please   contact the  
Broomehill Heritage Group at 

broomehillhg@gmail.com 

https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/contact-us/fire-and-
emergency-contacts.aspx  

February often presents the most challenging conditions 
for our volunteer brigades, with extremes of weather the 
norm.  Please remain vigilant when working outdoors, 
or with anything that may cause a fire. 

To report a fire – call 000 
 

HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT BAN SMS 

SERVICE – ARE YOUR DETAILS ARE  

CORRECT? 

The Shire provides an SMS service for notification of 
Harvest and Vehicle Movement Bans, road closures and 
other emergency related matters.  Is your mobile num-
ber registered and correct?  Please contact the Shire on 
9825 3555 to check, or register for this service. 

 

HOW FIREPROOF IS YOUR PLAN? 

90% of WA is bushfire prone. Bushfires are dangerous 
and happen every year. The single biggest killer is  
indecision. 

What will you do if there is a bushfire near you? 

A bushfire plan can help keep you and your family safe. 
Create one now in under 15 minutes – go to https://
mybushfireplan.wa.gov.au/ 

EMERGENCY WA 

Emergency WA (www.emergency.wa.gov.au) is the 
State's official website for community warnings and 
emergency information for bushfires, storms, cyclones, 
floods and other emergency situations. The site provides 
real time updates on emergency warnings and incidents 
across the state, as well as information on preparing and 
recovering from and emergency situation.  One to  
bookmark! 

 

FEEDBACK 

We welcome feedback from our residents and  
customers. If you would like to provide feedback on 
Shire related matters, there are a number of ways you 
can do this: 

• Attend in person at either of our Administration 
Offices – 9.00am – 4.00pm Monday to Friday 

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 
6320; 

• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

Unfortunately, we are unable to act on anonymous  
complaints. For all methods, please include your name 
and contact details so we are able to respond to you. 
 

mailto:broomehillhg@gmail.com
https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/contact-us/fire-and-emergency-contacts.aspx
https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/contact-us/fire-and-emergency-contacts.aspx
https://mybushfireplan.wa.gov.au/
https://mybushfireplan.wa.gov.au/
http://www.emergency.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Christmas get together at the 124 Store 

Australia Day was celebrated in Tambellup at the Tambellup Bowling Club. 
After a short address from club president, Martin, the flag was raised and the 

National anthem sung. This was followed by the "bowling spider", won 
magnificently by Stan Aylmore. 

Snags, salad and fruit was then enjoyed by all. 
Teams were selected to compete for the "Cancer Foundation Perpetual 

Trophy". 
After 12 ends in reasonably hot conditions the winners were Trixie Hampton, 
David Swain and K Binnie. 

Those who recovered from the afternoon spread went back and played some 
more bowls while the rest of us just layed back and relaxed. 

 

A most enjoyable day 
was had by all, and 

thanks to the sponsors 
Broomehill Tambellup 

Shire and the bowling 
club. 

Happy 80th Birthday to Thalma. Thank 

you to Little Groves Café and all these 

lovely ladies for helping Thalma celebrate 

Trixie, Aileen, Roma, Janine, Barbara, Jennifer, Anne-Marie 

Thalma, Joan, Betty 
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Flat Rocks Wind Farm Stage One – Monthly Project Update  

Construction Activities  

The construction of wind turbine foundations in the Shire of Kojonup is currently underway. Six 

foundations have been excavated with two more in progress. The batch plant is operational, with 

the first major concrete foundation pour planned for early February.  

Approximately three kilometres of underground cable has been installed.  

Some blasting on areas of private property within the approved project area are planned for the 

first half of February. All relevant details have been provided to the local Shires.  

Local Roads  

Due to the increase in local traffic in the area, Warrenup Road (south of the main access through 

to Tambellup West Road) is graded and watered regularly to suppress dust and will continue to 

be monitored and maintained as required.  

Community Sponsorship  

FRWF Stage 1 is pleased to be supporting two upcoming community events in the local area in 

February:  

• Broomehill Tambellup Family Fun Day  

• Kojonup Talent Gala  

 

Project Approvals  

The relevant Development Approvals for the Flat Rocks Wind Farm have been obtained from the 

Kojonup and Broomehill-Tambellup Shire Councils. The Approvals set out conditions that must 

be complied with in undertaking the development. The conditions cover construction, operation,       

decommissioning, and administrative matters. If you have any questions related to the project     

approvals, please contact us.  

More information  

The FRWF Stage 1 Community Information Centre is located at 105 Albany Highway,            

Kojonup. Visitors are welcome between 10am – 2pm each Tuesday, or by appointment. We 

have a range of models, brochures, and posters to share key information about Flat Rocks Wind 

Farm Stage 1.  

For any further questions, feedback, or to register for our mailing list, please email  

flatrockswindfarm@enel.com or contact Community Liaison Officer Olivia Thorn on 0459 359 

399.  

www.enelgreenpower.com/our-projects/in-development/flat-rocks-wind-project  
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Application for Membership 

Tambellup CRC 

January - December 2023 

Single Adult $25.00  

Family 
(Includes School Attendees up to 17 years) 

$40.00  

Junior 
(School Attendees up to 17) 

$5.00  

Senior $10.00  

Clubs $15.00  

Donations $_________  

Direct deposit/EFT details -  
(Please forward this form completed and signed to the 

Tambellup CRC via post or email) 

BSB: 633 000 
Acc No: 145 783 569 
Reference: Surname 

34 Norrish Street Tambellup WA 6320 

Ph: 08 9825 1177 

Email: tambellup@crc.net.au 

CONDITIONS OF MEMBERSHIP 

• Membership of the Tambellup Community Resource 
Centre Inc. is open to members of the Tambellup and    
districts community on presentation of identification and          
membership fee: January to December annually. 

• The annual Membership fee entitles the member to attend 
and vote at general meetings. 

• Management Committee of the Tambellup CRC is     
elected from the membership at Annual General        
Meetings. 

• Membership entitles member to one hour free internet 
access per week per Member in addition to discounted 
rates off selected services, events and workshops. 

• Benefits of Membership (free hour per week computer 
time, reduced fees etc) are not transferable or cumulative. 

Rules and Regulations: 

1.To use the Tambellup CRC and its equipment as directed 
by the Coordinator and Staff. 

2.To respect other members and users of the Tambellup 
CRC so as not to disadvantage and disturb their use.    
Parents are to supervise their children at all times at the 
Tambellup CRC. 

3.No smoking within the Tambellup CRC. Food and drink 
not allowed near books or computer equipment. 

4.Not to display offensive or restricted material on the 
monitor or to print any such material. 

5.Report any anomalies, faults or damage with equipment 
to Staff  member on duty. 

6.Pay all charges within payment terms of invoice and    
renew membership prior to its expiry date. 

7.Do not alter settings or interfere with Equipment or    
Network. Membership will be instantly terminated for 
any abuse of the Equipment or Network. 

8.The Coordinator has the right to withdraw membership 
privileges for any non-compliance with the outlined    
conditions. 

9.Any grievance of these conditions may be made in     
writing to the Chairperson who will investigate. 

10.The Tambellup CRC Management Committee reserves 
the right to alter the Conditions of Membership and     
withdraw or change any of the services and equipment. 
Notice of such change will be via the notice board within 
the Tambellup CRC. 

Tambellup CRC Memberships now due 
Support your local Community Resource Centre today!! Membership entitles member to one hour free 
internet access per week per Member in addition to discounted rates off selected services, events and 
workshops. 
Our services include; Tambellup Public Library, Topics - Community  Newsletter, Local Phonebook, 
Training and Conference Facilities, Services Australia Access Point, Internet Access, Instant Digital    
Photo Printing, Tourism  Information, Room/Backyard hire, BBQ Trailer for hire, Desktop 
Publishing, Printing, Laminating, Binding,  Scanning, Trimming,, Cricut (cutting machine) - for  
custom decals/stickers, 3D Printing, Video Conferencing, and Equipment Hire. 
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices                
include GST) 

 

   Black & White Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75  $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12     

Local only: 
Business card size is $50/year 

 

Community Notices are free however         
donations are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your     
local Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White 

only. 
, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of each 

month. 
Please email 

tbtopics@gmail.com |   
topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

or leave your submissions with the Tambellup 
CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Office. 

 
Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the          

publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We 
accept no responsibility for the content of third-party material, 

including, without limitation, any error, omission, or            
inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material 
submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible 

for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials 
submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the 

material that is defamatory or pursuant to legal matters. 

Advertise your local community groups meetings or get 
together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or Shire of 

Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by 25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Rachael for further information 0408 938 184 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Alternate Mondays 9am to 11am 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Caitlin 0459 445 994 / Marni 0400 501 848 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing 

at 1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to 
offer staff time for a service fee to 

assist with administration work and clerical         
services to help relieve the pressure on your club or 
organisation. For example, writing up minutes from 
original copy, annual auditing of finances, making 

flyers and pamphlets, organising an event etc.          
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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AGM’s 

Broomehill-Tambellup Phonebook 
Tambellup CRC endeavours to keep the phonebook 

as up to date as possible throughout the year. 
 

We need the help of the community to ensure that 
we distribute the right information and ask that 

community members and clubs let us know if the 
information we have for residential/club or  

business entries need updating. 
 

Contact the Tambellup CRC on 9825 1177 |  
tambellup@crc.net.au | or drop in and let us know 
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Do you own a swimming pool? An important reminder for pool owners. 

Maintenance of Gate Hinges in Private Swimming Pool Safety Barriers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Swimming pool safety barrier gates are one of the most common means of  

unsupervised access to the pool area for young children. 

Please maintain your swimming pool gate latches and hinges to ensure you have a compliant safety   

barrier in place at all times. 

The most important elements of compliance for pool gates are: 

a) Does the gate close by itself from any open position, including from resting on the latch? 

b) Is the self-latching device working properly? 

c) Is the gate secure when closed? 

d) Does the gate open outwards, away from the pool area? 

e) Is the latch release mechanism, either: 

• At least 1.5 metres above the ground; or 

• Located on the inside of the gate, at least 15cm below the top of the gate and shielded so no 

opening greater than 1cm occurs between the top of the gate and radius of 45 cm from the 

latch. 

For more information regarding how to make your pool fencing safe and compliant 

 download the Rules for Pools and Spas publication from:  

https://www.commerce.wa.gov.au/publications/rules-pools-and-spas 

Don’t wait until it is too late! Be a responsible pool owner and 

do these simple checks to prevent someone drowning in your pool. 

https://www.commerce.wa.gov.au/publications/rules-pools-and-spas
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All children under 8 need to be accompanied by an adult. 
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The Shire purchased the old butchers shop (Lot 9 - 50 Norrish Street, Tambellup) in June 
2022. The Butcher closed its doors in 2001, however, over the 21 years since the shop 
closed the building has deteriorated significantly and now has significant maintenance 
requirements, including friable asbestos on the roof and verandah. 

A Heritage Report has been completed by the Shire’s Heritage Consultant, Laura Gray, and 
copies are available from the Shire Offices or website.  Further background information can 
be found in item 12.1 of the 16 December 2022 Council minutes on the Shire’s website.    

The Council is seeking input from the community before making a decision on the  
proposed  demolition of the old butchers shop.  Submissions close at 4:00pm, 2 March 2023 
and should be made in writing to the CEO at the address below or via email 
mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

 

Anthony Middleton 

Chief Executive Officer 

Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup 

46-48 Norrish Street 

Tambellup WA 6320 

OLD BUTCHERS SHOP –  PROPOSED DEMOLITION 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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 For Sale at the 
Broomehill Op Shop 

Child’s Car Seat $10 

Baby’s change table wooden $10 

Baby’s wooden cot $10 

Baby’s pram $10 

New child’s bed rail $5 

Child’s toilet step $2 

Child’s potty  $0.50 

21 cloth nappy strips, 4 nappy strips, 9  

colourful covers cloth 
$25 

Small table $5 

Hockey sticks  $2 

Hockey guards $1 

Children’s blocks $5 

3 new men’s pants - hard yakka 

scotchlite 97s 
$5 each 

3 new mens pants  - King Gee 97L $5 each 

DVD’s $0.50 

Plus lots of clothing 
Joyleen 9824 1665  

For Sale 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 



 Topics    February 2023 Page 27 

 



Topics      February 2023 Page 28 

Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Andrew on 0429 464 672 
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Situated on the Tambellup West 
Road on the old  showgrounds, the  
Tambellup Business Centre has 

available short and long term leases on workshop/storage space 
and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom plus toilets and 
showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 
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Principals:       Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848

           Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Sales:     Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Accounts:     Tori Bowman - 0438 912 868 

Agronomist:         Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

          Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Harcourts Realtor:     Glen Phelps – 0400 092 075 

Livestock:      Darren Robertson – 0439 331 509 

Finance:        Brad Kenworthy – 0427 158 318 

DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 
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MRB10069 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 

Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Gino Bassanese 

 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 
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Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

   1 
 

2 
TA Hockey Club 
AGM 

3 
Corporate Bowls 

4 

5 6 
Interagency 

7 
Just Breathe @ 
TA CRC 

8 
Afterschool  
Activities @ 
CRC 

9 
CWA AGM 

10 
Corporate Bowls 

11 

12 
Family Fun Day 
 
TA Uniting 
Church 

13 14 15 
Afterschool  
Activities @ 
CRC 
 
BH Playgroup 
AGM 

16 
BH Central 
Brigade AGM 

17 
Xero Workshop 
 
Corporate Bowls 

18 

19 
 

20 21 
Pancake Day 

22 
Afterschool  
Activities @ 
CRC 
 
BH Netball 
AGM 

23 
Marketing your 
brand 

24 
TA Museum Day 
 
Corporate Bowls 

25 

26 
TA Uniting 
Church 
 
TA Tennis Jnr 
Doubles       
Tournament 

27 28 
TA Golf Club 
AGM 

 
Upcoming 

 

2nd March - Spray Application Workshop 
12th March - TA Lions Car Rally  

24th March - Chainsaw Course @ TA CRC 
 

4th May - Visiting Author & Gilberts Wine tasting 
19th and 20th May - BH Antiques & Collectables 

Fair 

February Calendar 2023 

SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue      EMAIL ADDRESS: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177     E: tbtopics@gmail.com / topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

 
 
 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no responsibility for the     
content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or 
pursuant to legal matters. 


